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On the 14th of December Lord Nickson officially opened the new hatchery at Contin which has been named in his honour in recognition of the enormous contribution he has made and continues to make to salmon conservation in the Cromarty Firth region.

The opening was attended by Board members, local anglers, Board and SSE staff.  Lord Nickson took the opportunity to emphasise the importance of the close working partnership between the Cromarty Firth Fishery Board and SSE.  He also was able to thank the SSE engineers for their achievement in completing such a complex project in the very limited time period between the demolition of the old hatchery in June and the start of broodstock collection in November
The extremely dry conditions which we experienced during November persisted through December.  A further two freshets were released down the Blackwater and did bring some fish into the Loch na Croic trap but many dropped downstream and spawned lower down the system.  Despite there clearly being a large number of fish in Loch na Croic throughout the summer the lack of water at broodstock collection time resulted in a disappointing catch of 670 fish, producing just under a million eggs.  Scale reading showed that most of the grilse were small early summer grilse, with the large late summer grilse which normally produce a large proportion of the Blackwater eggs being almost absent.   This pattern was repeated across Scotland with late summer and autumn grilse being very scarce.
There will be sufficient eggs to stock the Blackwater and the strong runs recorded through the fish counters at Tor Achilty, Meig and Luichart will result in a much higher level of  natural spawning than in recent years.  The count through Tor Achilty was the best since 1979 and the counts through Meig and Luichart were double the 5 year average.
An extra Board Meeting is to be held on the 17th of February at 11am at Tor Achilty Dam.   An agenda has been circulated and a number of important issues including the agreement of this year's conservation policy are to be discussed.

Projects / research
During December and January reporting and grant claims were completed for contract works carried out during 2016, including; Scottish Government smolt tagging project, Wyvis hydro scheme survey and SEPA invasive species project.

A draft research programme is under development for 2017.   Project funding has been sourced for a number of important projects including;
· Glasgow University / SSE acoustic tracking project to track smolt movements through hydro and non hydro lochs.

· Glasgow University nutrient restoration research project

· PIT tagging of smolts on the Meig

· PIT tagging of smolts on the Bran

· Marine Scotland Science smolt research at sea.

Other potential projects requiring further discussion and funding include;

· Rivers and Lochs Institute genetics project

· Scottish Invasive Species Initiative (funding bid with HLF)

· Fish passage assessment at Alness Weir

· Schools angling development works

Meetings attended / consultations
River Directors Group
Hatchery Open Day

Dingwall AA AGM

SSE / SEPA smolt passage meeting

Scottish Government / Biologists Liaison Group

IFM Bailiffs Exam

Moray Firth Trout Initiative

Contin Hatchery Opening

Newhall Burn Project

SEPA Abstraction Returns

Alness AA AGM

IFM Scottish Branch 

A9 Bridge Crossing

ICES Tag Return

